
TALBERT & BRIGHT 

ENGINEERING & PLANNING CONSULTANTS 

4810 SHELLEY DRIVE     WILMINGTON, NC 28405     910.763.5350     FAX 910.762.6281 

August 4, 2021 

 

 

Mr. Jesse Vinson 

Airport Manager 

Michael J Smith Field 

180 Airport Road 

Beaufort, NC 28516 

 

RE:  Michael J. Smith Field 

 T-Hangars and Taxilanes 

EDA Award No. 04-79-07440 

TBI No. 2112-1903 

 

Dear Mr. Vinson, 

 

Bids were received on Tuesday, August 3, 2021 for the T-Hangars and Taxilanes project at 

Michael J. Smith Field.  Two bids were received for this project:  Trader Construction Company 

and A.R. Chesson Construction Company.  Bids were received for a base bid schedule, add 

alternate schedule, and nine (9) bid alternates.  We have reviewed the bids and prepared the 

enclosed bid tabulation. 

 

As discussed with the Airport, it is desired to execute the Base Bid schedule as well as Bid 

Alternates #1 (Cost for Additional Insured Party Coverage), #2 (Add for Roof Insulation), and #9 

(Continuous Ridge Vent Credit).  Analyzing this combination of Base Bid schedule and bid 

alternates, the low bidder for the project was Trader Construction Company with a bid price of 

$4,005,051.00 versus A.R. Chesson Construction Company’s bid price of $4,316,618.00.  All 

bid prices for both bidders can be found in the bid tabulation.  In reviewing Trader 

Construction’s bid proposal, no errors were found in the bid form. 

 

Talbert & Bright also compared the low bidder’s bid prices to the prepared engineer’s opinion of 

probable cost, which estimated a cost of $3,589,015.00 for the selected bid schedules.  Overall, 

the percent difference between the engineer’s opinion of probable cost and Trader Construction’s 

bid is 11.0%.  After analyzing the individual bid items the discrepancy between Trader’s bid and 

the opinion of probable cost can be contributed primarily to PCC pavement removal, stormwater 

drainage pipe, the T-hangar buildings, and T-hangar slabs and foundations.  Differences in these 

pay items can likely be attributed to high material costs due to the current supply chain deficit 

that is being seen across the construction industry. Taking this into account, Trader 

Construction’s bid prices appear to be acceptable. 

 

Trader Construction Company is licensed by the State of North Carolina Licensing Board for 

General Contractors with a classification of “Unclassified” and a financial limitation of 

“Unlimited”.  Trader Construction Company is pre-qualified as a Bidder with the NCDOT which 

satisfies the requirement to provide evidence of competency and financial responsibility. 

 



 

Trader Construction Company did provide a bid bond in accordance with the specifications and 

other bid documents have been properly completed and signed.  There were no DBE 

requirements for this project. 

 

Based on this information, Talbert & Bright recommends award of the T-Hangars and Taxilanes 

project to Trader Construction Company for $4,005,051.00. 

 

If you have any questions about the enclosed information, please let me know. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Randy R. Fender, P.E. 

Project Manager 

 












